
Hutchinson is a competent leader 

 

I’ve known Eddy County Undersheriff Matt Hutchinson for over 20 years.  During 

this time, he has proven himself as an effective Leader and a trustworthy friend.  

Our acquaintance came about when he was a young high school boy working in 

retail, even then, he was always respectful, helpful, and kind.   I was so excited to 

see him choose a career in law enforcement as a young man. 

 

In my former capacity as CFO/DOM for the Fifth Judicial District Attorney, I had the 

opportunity to work alongside Matt, and I can attest to the respect he has for and 

from not only the Citizens of Eddy County, New Mexico, but also Law 

Enforcement.  Over the years his willingness to give of his time and expertise 

impressed me, but his integrity and judgement made me especially glad to work 

with and know him in some small way. 

 

At this time, local politics may not be at the forefront of our concerns, but 

supporting Matt Hutchinson to be the Sheriff of Eddy County is a way of ensuring 

again that at times like the current our elected officials are competent, 

compassionate, and communicative. 

 

Respectfully yours, 

Melissa Walterscheid 


